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PREMIER DR PHOPHI RAMATHUBA TO VISIT RAPE SURVIVORS AT TLHARIHANI TVET 
CAMPUS IN MOPANI DISTRICT  
 
Limpopo Premier, Dr Phophi Ramathuba will visit four students who were recently 
subjected to a horrific attack at Tlharihani TVET Campus in Mamaila, Mopani District. 
The Premier will be accompanied by the MEC for Transport and Community Safety, Ms 
Violet Mathye. 
 
According to police reports, a suspect allegedly broke into the students’ residence, 
attacked and raped four students before fleeing the scene with their valuables on 22 
February 2025. An extensive manhunt for the suspect, following the registration of a 
case involving four counts of rape and armed robbery, has since been launched.  
 
Premier Dr Ramathuba has strongly condemned this heinous act and emphasised the 
urgent need to enhance student safety. 
 
"We urge law enforcement agencies to leave no stone unturned in ensuring that this 
perpetrator is apprehended and faces the full might of the law. Our students deserve to 
feel safe in their learning environments. As a province, we must work collectively to 
create a society where no one lives in fear," said Premier Dr Ramathuba.  
 
The details of the visit are as follows: 
 
Date: Tuesday, 04 March 2025 
Venue: Tlharihani TVET College, Mamaila, Mopani District 
Time: 14h00 
 
End. 
 
For further inquiries, please contact: 
 
Thilivhali Muavha 
Premier’s Spokesperson 
066 011 7034 
 
Ndavhe Ramakuela 
Provincial Government Spokesperson 
082 200 5357 


